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OCTOBER 2017 

St. Andrew Trumpeter 

Pastor’s Soundings in the Trumpeter… 
 
So the text I was working on while preparing for this newsletter as well as working on the week’s 
bulletin was Isaiah 55.  Verse 8 says, “For my thoughts are not your thoughts, neither are your ways 
my ways, declares the LORD.”  Boy, did I find that out.  God has different plans now that Mary, 
our Church Administrator, is on leave with her new baby, Mira Elizabeth.  I am reminded how 
thankful I am for Mary, both the person she is and the work that she is capable of.  I am thankful 
that congregation is willing to support her position so that Office of the Ministry of which Pastor 
Harvala and I am in and DCE Emily’s position are kept from being overburdened and the daily 
work of the congregation goes on.  In Mary’s absence, I am also thankful as I am reminded of the 
multitude of gifts that have been given this congregation.  Several volunteers have stepped up and 
graciously given their time to cover the office time and make sure the basics are covered.   
 
I am also reminded  of my limitations.  I can’t do all things that Mary does in the office nor are they 
easily handed off to others.  I do ask for your patience, especially for the next five weeks or so.  
There will be some things that will go undone because of limited time, talents and resources.  
Sometimes it will be because they were missed.  If I or the staff miss something, please gently re-
mind us. 
 
I also just returned from Concordia Seminary’s Theological Symposium on “Justification.”  Profes-
sor William Schumacher preached on Isaiah 55:6-9. His sermon was a good reminder that Isaiah 
isn’t speaking about the way in which God organizes and gets things done as being different from 
ours.  This passage is about how God deals with sin and sinners.  Verse 7 says, “Let the wicked for-
sake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, that he may have 
compassion on him, and to our God, for he will abundantly pardon.”  When it comes to the punish-
ment of others, often we would like to have “the punishment fit the crime.” Our sinful self may de-
sire even more punishment, even to get rid of the person. This is true if we’re not the ones being 
punished. Then our sinful nature would like less or not at all. Examine yourself, do you also operate 
that way with forgiveness?  Do you measure your forgiveness to fit the crime? Do you make it de-
pendent on how sorry the person is?   
 
God’s way is not our way.  His forgiveness is whole and total.  He removes sins, “as far as the east 
is from the west.”  Oh, He has to punish sin, but He did it totally by the historical event of the death 
and resurrection of His Son and our brother, Jesus Christ.  He said, “It is finished.”  He wants the 
wicked and unrighteous not to sin or think sinful thoughts.  He wants us to do the same. When we 
are given forgiveness in the name of Christ, His forgiveness is total.  That’s God’s way! 
 
 
In Christ’s service; 

 
 
 
 

Pastor Jahnke Philippians 4:4-8 
 
P.S. Keep Mary and her family in your prayers, as well as the church staff that we may faithfully 
serve. 
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on this special day of celebration. You don't want to 
miss this! So, mark your calendars, decide what dish 
you will prepare and share, and plan to spend a 
good portion of the day with our beloved church 
family. 

 
PASTOR JAHNKE 

CELEBRATES 25 YEARS 
This past May marked Pastor Jahnke's 25th year 
leading our congregation in faith and 
fellowship. We will be celebrating this 
milestone on Sunday, Oct. 8 with a pot-
luck following the 2nd service. Please 
join us in this celebration with family 
and friends.  Bring your favorite dish to share.  We 
will have a short program honoring Pastor Jahnke’s 
25th year of service here at St. Andrew Lutheran 
Church during potluck. 
 

LUTHERANS FOR LIFE ANNUAL 
DESSERT BANQUET 

Save the date for the Fargo Moorhead Area Luther-
ans for Life Annual Dessert Banquet on Sunday, Oc-
tober 15, 2017 at 2:30 PM at  First Lutheran Church - 
Fargo. There will be a guest speaker Rev Dr. James I. 
Lamb on "Here I Stand . . . For Life”. You won't 
want to miss this event.  Add the date to your calen-
dar now and watch for more information soon.  
 
 

SERVING WITH MUSIC 
 

 
 
 

 
JUBILATE CHOIR Join us in the balcony each 
Wednesday at 7:15pm to enhance the worship ser-
vice with song! Questions?? Contact director Susan 
Jahnke at 701-281-9367 or suerjahnke@gmail.com. 
 

BRASS CHOIR has started. This group plays for 
Festive occasions of the church year such as: Refor-
mation, Christmas, Easter and Pentecost. If you have 
questions contact Director Adam Harvala at(701) 
936-1156 or harvalamajek@gmail.com. 
 

SPECIAL MUSIC If you have a special talent in 
music that you would enjoy working on and eventu-
ally sharing to enhance worship, please contact Di-
rector Susan Jahnke at 701-281-9367 or suerjahn-
ke@gmail.com or Pastor Jahnke at 701-282-4195 or 
revchjahnke@ideaone.net.  

LIFE WALK 
FirstChoice Clinic will be hosting the 2017 Life-
Walk on Saturday, October 7th. We are looking for 
individuals to act as liaisons for their churches. 
Please contact Mona at 701-237-6530 to participate. 
 

LADIES BIBLE CLASS 
Ladies Bible class continues to meet the third 
Wednesday at 8am at Deaner’s Diner. Please join 
us! 
 

LWML ND EASTERN ZONE  
FALL RALLY 2017 

Saturday, October 28th with registration 8:45 - 9am 
at Immanuel Lutheran Church, Fargo.  Our speaker 
with be Pastor Jahnke on the "Mission Trip to Mexi-
co.”  This Fall Rally will also include Bible Study, 
Lunch, a short Business Meeting as well as an in-
gathering: "A Baby Shower" for the Perry Center.  
The mission of the Perry Center is 'to minister the 
love of Jesus Christ to single women experiencing 
an unplanned pregnancy by providing for their phys-
ical, emotional, and spiritual needs in a residential 
setting'.  They provide 'Earn While You Learn' skills 
classes that the women need while equipping them 
to be successful mothers.  With this program, resi-
dents complete classes to receive "mommy money," 
with which they can buy variety of items for baby 
and mommy. Items needed are: New baby clothes 
for both boys and girls; Diapers - all sizes; Baby 
wipes; Blankets; Bath essentials for both baby & 
mom; Baby toys, pacifiers, etc.; Any other items you 
may think of that a new mom might need for herself 
or her baby.  For more information go to 
www.perrycenter.org. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Rev. Dr. Lawrence R. Rast Jr. will be at Immanuel 
LCMS 1258 Broadway N, Fargo Oct. 15th. He will 
preach  in both services on Sunday morning, as well 
as leading the Bible Class at 9:30 am. There will be a 
potluck meal at 12:15, followed by a two-hour 
presentation from 1 to 3 pm.  Dr. Rast's area of ex-
pertise is church history, and he will be helping us 
celebrate the 500th Anniversary of the Reformation  
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AUGUST PASTORAL ACTS 

Baptism: 
 Nevaeh Raye Dickerson, daughter of 

Brittany  (Phillips) and Matthew 
Passed Away: 
 Betty (Hins) Werner on 9/1 
 Arlene Brunette on 9/10 
Transfers in: 
 David and Cindy Holaday from Beautiful 
Savior  LCMS-Fargo, ND 
Transfers out: 
 Dawn Berg and her children, Alex and Cam-
eron to South Shore Trinity LCMS-White Bear 
Lake, MN 
Releases: 
 Alvin and Karen Alderman 
 

ST. ANDREW FINANCIAL REPORT 
 

General Fund: 
  August       YTD 
Income $ 26,220.58  $ 243,112.37 
Expense $ 30,768.45  $ 256,218.14 
Net  $  -4,557.87  $-  13,105.77 
 
Mortgage Fund:  
  August      YTD 
Income $   4,519.64  $40,781.41 
Expense $   6,386.00  $51,088.00 
Net  $  -1,866.36  $-10,306.59 
 
Heat Pump Fund:  
See Bulletin for update. 
 
Roofing Fund: $2,373.86 as of August 

 

 
LCMS MENΩS MINISTRY 

Saturday, November 4, 2017, 8:45a—11:55a 
Breakfast & Gospel-centered fellowship for MEN. 
Grace School, 1025 14th Ave. S., Fargo, ND 
 Presentation based on the book 
    “The Collapse of Parenting” 
        Presenter: John B. Haage, Principal  
                Grace Lutheran School 
Sponser: Thrivent Action Team Event 
RSVP:   encouragement@gracefargo.org 

 

West Fest Parade 

Thank you to all those that 
helped in the West Fest 
float this year.  Thank you 
Angie Schweitzer for de-
signing the float.  It turned 
out really nice.  Thanks to 
the walkers and those that 

helped put the float together and helped take it 
apart.  Your help was very much appreciated.  
 

PASTOR APPRECIATION  
SUNDAY OCTOBER 8th  

ñWe ask you, brothers, to respect those who labor 

among you and are over you in the Lord and admon-

ish you, and to esteem them very highly in love be-

cause of their work.ò  1 Thessalonians 5:12-13 

(ESV) 

Simple Acts to Feed a Shepherdé 

¶ Pray for your pastor 

¶ Express appreciation, spoken and written. 

¶ Celebrate with a special meal. 

¶ Respect his time. 

¶ Live in peace 

¶ Encourage his personal interests. Lovingly insist 

on “time off” 

¶ Support a strategy for professional connections. 

¶ Encourage time with his loved ones. 

¶ Respect the dinner hour. 

Show special attention to his wife, but treat his chil-
dren the same way you treat other children. 
From the St Andrew Lutheran Church Executive 

Board and its members 
 
 
 

MIDDLE SCHOOL EVENT 
The ND District Middle School Gathering is sched-
uled for October 19th-21st in Bismarck. All 6th-8th 
grade students are invited and encouraged to attend 
this exciting event! High school students are also 
invited to attend this gathering in a leadership role as  
“teen counselors”. Registration forms will be availa-
ble on the youth bulletin board soon!  
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ALTAR GUILD VOLUNTEERS 
NEEDED!!!!! 

We are in desperate need of people to serve on our 
Altar Guild. This is a one month commitment per 
year and can be shared with more than one person. If 
you are interested please talk with Arlene Klug or 
ask Mary in the office for more information! 
We would also love to have more volunteers for ush-
ering and greeting if you are interested in serving in 
those areas as well. Keep in mind you can serve in 
more than one area if you wish! 
 

"MAIN STREET LIVING NORTH" 
TV PROGRAM 

OCTOBER UPDATE 
 Meet the Main Street Living Production 
Team! This month we introduce Jay Schaefer. Jay 
serves as Technical Director of our recording ses-
sions. Briefly, this includes collecting the pastors 
worship services, preparing them for the Teleprompt-
er, setting up the recording equipment, directing the 
recording sessions, and organizing the video by air 
date before passing it along to the Editor.  Jay is also 
responsible for uploading the program to KVRR each 
week to be aired.  Recordings are held every second 
month - normally in the sanctuary of Immanuel Lu-
theran Church in Fargo - however occasionally we 
take the recording on the road to accommodate for 
the longer driving distances of the pastors.  
 Jay and wife ReNae and their two sons Jacob 
and Adam live in Moorhead, MN. Jay works as the 
music teacher at Grace Lutheran School in Fargo and 
as chaplain at the Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch treat-
ment facilities in Fargo.  He also uses his technical 
and musical skills to operate Propellant Studios, a 
local recording studio that records and releases music 
for local artists.  He and his family are members of 
Immanuel Lutheran Church in Fargo. Thank you Jay 
for all you do! 
 As you read this keep in mind that as mem-
bers of an LCMS congregation your ongoing in-
volvement is needed in two ways: 1) to help purchase 
the TV broadcasting air time, and 2) to help spread 
the word to your extended family and friends! In ad-
dition to viewing the program at 10:00am each Sun-
day morning (on the FOX TV and/or cable station in 
their area), please let them know that they can watch 
all of  the archived programs online at 
www.mainstreetlivingnorth.com. To add your much 
needed financial support, checks may be sent to 
"Main Street Living North", 821-5th Ave. S., Fargo, 
ND 58103, or donate by Credit Card or your PayPal 
account at: www.mainstreetlivingnorth.com.  Thank 
you and God's blessing in Christ! 

YOUTH   
UPCOMING ACTIVITIES & EVENTS:  

Sat/Oct 7 1st Choice Life Walk, 8:30am  
Sun/Oct 8 Party/Potluck for Pastor Jahnke, noon  
Sun/Oct 8 LYF Zone Hayride/Bonfire, 4:30pm 
Oct 19-21 ND District Middle School Gathering   
   in Bismarck/Gr 6-8th grade &  
   9-12th graders as teen leaders 
Fri/Oct 27 Family Fun Night, 6-8pm  
Sat/Nov 18 Holiday Bazaar/Youth Fundraiser 
 
High School Youth:  
Sunday mornings for Bible Class, 9:30-10:35am 
Wednesday nights for fun/Bible Study, 8:30-9:30pm  
Use the  “Remind” app for LYF event reminders, 
Bible studies, etc. Don’t miss out, text the number 
below to get connected today!  
 
LYF students (grades 9-12): text @salyf to 81010 
LYF parents: text @lyfparents to the num-
ber 81010  
 

__________________________________ 

LYF ZONE HAYRIDE & BONFIRE 
Sunday, October 8th: Travel to Trinity,  
Sabin for pizza & a Bible study before we 
head out to the farm for hayrides and a 
bonfire! All high school students welcome. 
Meet at St. Andrew to leave by 4:30pm.  
 

 
CONFIRMAND RETREAT  

October 13th-14th (Fri-Sat) at Lutheran Island 
Camp: A weekend of fun, review, and preparation 
for Confirmation Sunday! (This retreat is for stu-
dents who have completed the program and are plan-
ning to participate in the rite of confirmation on Sun-
day, October 29th) 
 
 

FAMILY FUN NIGHT 
Join us for Family Fun Night on Friday/October 27th 
@ 6-8pm! Supper will be followed by  Reformation 
themed games and activities for all ages! Register on 
the youth bulletin board by October 22nd 
(registration info on the youth bulletin board).  
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Events at Grace Lutheran School! 

9/30: The annual Spaghetti Dinner Noon -6 pm 
10/6: tentative Jog-A-Thon celebration  2:30 pm 
10/2: Auction Kick off meeting at Grace 6:30pm 
10/9:  PTL meeting at Grace 5:30 pm 
10/17: Grace Rally Night for everyone, 5:30-7pm 
10/10: Board of Education meeting at Grace 
10/19-20 No school Teachers conference 
 
Social Media promotions 
Facebook:   facebook.com/gracelutheranschoolfargo 
Website: www.gracelutheranschool.org 
Blog:  http//gracelutheranschoolfargo.blogspot.com/ 
Twitter:@glsfargo 
Instagram: gracelutheranfargo 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

__________________________________ 

LYF HOLIDAY BAZAAR  

St Andrew LYF is looking for area home-based ven-
dors and crafters to participate in their Annual Holi-
day Bazaar.  It will be held on Saturday, November 
18th from 9am - 3pm. in the Fellowship Hall at St 
Andrew Church.  Doors will be open for you to set-
up your displays at 7am with youth available to help 
you carry in your products. This will be a great op-
portunity for you as a vender to promote your busi-
ness or sell your crafts.  There will be $10 rental fee 
for the first table and $5 for a second table, to be 
paid at time of registration.  Since this is also a fund-
raiser for the youth, we would ask that you give at 
least 10% of your sales back to the youth at the end 
of the event.  The youth will have food and beverag-
es available for you throughout the day and also for 
the public. We will be advertising in the Forum, 
West Fargo Pioneer and local business.  When we 
have received all the venders that will be attending 
we will send out a flyer to you by email or mail so 
that you will be able to share with your personal con-
tacts and friends.   Sign up early as there will be a 
limit of one vender per home-
based business.   Registration 
ends Oct 31st.  If you are interest-
ed, please contact Rose Borslien 
at 371 -9044.   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Red River Lutheran School  
Association  

Grace Lutheran School 
Monthly newsletter – October 

This Yearôs Theme: The Fruits of the 
Spirit, Gal. 5:22-23 

The Fruits of the Spirité will be emphasized this school 
year. Each month we will dedicate to one of the Fruits of 
the Spirit and we will learn all about it. Just imagine one 
month to focus on Love, Joy, Peace, Self Control, Good-
ness, Patience, Kindness Faithfulness and Gentleness. It’s 
going to be a great Year! 
 

ñWelcome Wednesdayñ! 
Each week we will have an open House for prospective 
students. Share this information with everyone so that 
they can see what a day is like at Grace Lutheran School.  
 

Hurricane help! 
Our students are using our chapel offerings for the Hurri-
cane victims in Houston and Florida.  Many have been 
affected by this natural disaster and we want to help with 
our gifts to Gods people of the Southeast through synods 
agencies. Join with us today! 
 

School Items and Services 
Grace Lutheran School is always accepting in-kind 
donations of items or services that will assist us in 
keeping our school facilities clean, safe, repaired and 
up to date. If you own a company or work for a com-
pany that you feel could offer us assistance, please 
contact the school. 701.232.7747 

 
Teacher and Volunteers Needed  

Grace Lutheran School is in need of a PE teacher be-
ginning January 2. The applicant would need a North 
Dakota teachers license or Sub license.  Also, there is 
the need for volunteer tutors to help students with 
their studies in the morning and in the afternoon - 
even after school. These tutors would need to help as 
teachers for these students in Math and English. 
Please have interested members contact Principal 

John Hagge at 701-232-7747. 

http://www.gracelutheranschool.org
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St. Andrew Lutheran Church 
The Lutheran ChurchðMissouri Synod 
1005 First Street East 
West Fargo, North Dakota  58078 
 
CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED 

Church Staff 
Pastor 
Rev. C. H. Jahnke 
701-281-9367 
revchjahnke@ideaone.net 
 
Assistant Pastor  
Rev. Adam Harvala  
701-936-1156  
 
Dir. Of Christian Education 
& Youth Ministry 
Emily Leising 
308-655-0648 
leising.emily@gmail.com 
 
Church Administrator 
Mary Pierce  
701-282-4195 
standrewlcms@ideaone.net 

Come and Worship! 

Sundays:  8:00 & 10:45am 
Donut & Coffee Fellowship at 9:00am 
Sunday School & Bible Class at 9:30am 
Holy Communion celebrated at all  
Sunday worship services. 

Contact Us At: 
Telephone:  701-282-4195  
Email:  standrewlcms@ideaone.net 
Web:  wwwstandewlcms.org 
Church Office Hours:   
M-F 9am-4pm 
Facebook:  
St. Andrew Lutheran Church LCMS  

October 2017 

Board of Elders 
A– N. Berg:     Joe Franklin  799-8663 
K. Berg-B. Brubaker   Don Collins  219-1717 
C. Brubaker-Dennis    Todd Berg  936-9622 
Deplazes-Freeberg    Lenny Heupel  281-1338 
Frieze-A. Hall    Ray Wasness  200-5783 
B. Hall– Hoff     Dan Klug  866-9737 
Hoffard-C. Johnson    Steve Lindquist 218-402-0116 
J. Johnson-Levi    Emmett Wilson 212-0476 
Lies-Molstad     Tony Borslien  277-0747 
Moltzan-Parsley    Larry Weil  793-6355 
Paul-Rudolph    Robert Eidbo  329-9566 
Ruff-Simenson    Bill Kitzman  492-2974 
Sinclair-V-Hansen    Bill Kitzman  492-2974 
Walsh-Zietz     Gary Dillard  208-1556 

Council  & Board Chairs: 

Chairman:   Del Ruff 
Vice-Chair:   Arden Glanzer 
Treasurer:   Jim Larsen 
Secretary:   Sara Sell 
Trustees:   Tom Moltzan 
Education:   Jodi Pierce 
Stewardship:     
Human Care:   Karen Beck 
Outreach:         Rose Borslien 

Red River Lutheran School 
Board Members: 

 

Ken Koehler  701-429-3092 
Arthur Weidner II 701-532-3030 


